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OLW NEWS 2017 
Tel:    9460 6684 
Email: principal@olwkingsbury.catholic.edu.au 

 Issue: 19       Date: Monday, June 26 

     

Dear Parents & Families,  

 As part of our whole school focus 
on Self & Wellbeing this term, our students 
were learning about how we stay or keep 
safe. The particular focus for our senior 
students was about staying safe online.  

A survey of our senior students 
provided some interesting but generally 
reassuring results. I have shared some of 
the responses to the survey in today’s 
newsletter as I think that these would 
make a great discussion point for families 
across all age levels, especially as holidays 
are about to begin and children will have 
more free time to access online activities. 
In particular, it would be good to speak 
with your children about their social 
networking activities, staying safe online, 
and what is a healthy amount of time to 
spend online.  

MID YEAR REPORTS 
Mid-Year Reports will be distributed 

to families this Thursday. Please spend 
time discussing your child’s achievements 
with them so that they are aware of your 
support for their efforts and progress. This 
report is a follow on from your Parent – 
Teacher interview in Term 1, with the next 
round of Parent – Teacher interviews set 
for the end of Term 3.  

As schools are required to move 
towards the new Victorian Curriculum, 
you will notice a few more changes in the 
names of some subject areas and how and 
when subjects are assessed. Under the 
new system, more subjects will begin to 
receive a score at the earlier grade levels. 
The tracking of progress from Year 1 -6 
may also have some anomalies in 2017 
and 2018. Please read the cover letter 
going home with the report which will 
further assist parents in understanding 
these changes.  

MAGPIE ROOKIE SCHOOLS PROGRAM 
 Emily King from the Collingwood 
AFLW team will be at OLW tomorrow for 

our final session to work with our Year 3 – 
6 students in developing some of their 
football skills. 

LAST DAY OF TERM 2 
 Friday, June 30 is the last day of 
Term 2. On this day the students will be 
dismissed at 1.00pm. OSH Care will 
operate from this time for any families 
requiring after school care. 

TERM 3 SCHOOL CLOSURE DAY 
Monday, July 17, is our Closure Day 

for Term 3. On this day we continue 
working with staff from Melbourne 
University on the development of our 
Literacy Program, focussing specifically on 
Reading Comprehension. Term 3 will 
resume for students on Tuesday July 18. 

Enjoy the last week of term! 

Kevin Burke 

IMPORTANT DATES FOR THE 
SACRAMENT OF CONFIRMATION 

All Year 6 students who have been 
Baptised in the Catholic faith are invited to 
receive the Sacrament of Confirmation 
on Friday September 15 at 7:00pm. Bishop 
Terry Curtin will be the celebrant at this 
Sacrament. 

 
A Commitment Mass for this 

Sacrament will take place on Sunday 
August 20 at the 10:00am Parish Mass in 
the Church. It is an expectation that all 
Confirmation candidates attend this 
Mass.  

 
A Parent/Child Reflection Evening 

for Confirmation will take place 
on Tuesday July 25 at 7:00pm in the 
Senior Learning Space. It is essential that 
the Confirmation candidates and at least 
one parent attends this meeting. 
 
Catherine Laycock  

(Religious Education Leader) 
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OLW 2017 SCHOOL CALENDAR 
 

JUNE 
TUE 27 MAGPIE ROOKIE PROGRAM 

YEARS 3-6 
THUR 29 MID YEAR REPORTS 

DISTRIBUTED 
FRI 30 LAST DAY OF TERM 

DISMISSAL – 1.00PM 
 

JULY 
MON 17  CLOSURE DAY 
TUE 18 STUDENTS RESUME CLASSES 
THUR 20 eLEARNING NETWORK  
FRI 21 PRINCIPALS MEETING 
TUE 25 CONFIRMATION PARENT – 

CHILD NIGHT @ 7.00PM 
 

AUGUST 
TUE 1 P & F MEETING 
WED 2 ED BOARD MEETING 
FRI 4 100 DAYS OF PREP 
 YEAR 3/4 BASKETBALL 

TOURNAMENT 
WED 9 WELLBEING CLUSTER 
FRI 11 YEAR 5/6 BASKETBALL 

TOURNAMENT 
TUE 15 FEAST OF THE ASSUMPTION 

– MASS @ 10.00AM 
FRI 18 PRINCIPALS MEETING 
SUN 20 CONFIRMATION 

COMMITMENT MASS @ 
10.00AM 

MON 21  BOOK WEEK 
WED 23 AUTHOR VISIT 
THUR 24  DEPUTY PRINCIPALS 

MEETING 
FRI 25 YEAR 3/4 INDOOR SOCCER 

TOURNAMENT 
THUR 31 REL NETWORK 
 FATHER’S DAY STALL 
 

SEPTEMBER 
FRI 1 YEAR 5/6 INDOOR SOCCER 

TOURNAMENT 
WED 6 ED BOARD MEETING 
FRI 8 WORKING BEE 
FRI 15 SACRAMENT OF 

CONFIRMATION @ 7.00PM 
MON 18 CLOSURE DAY – PARENT / 

TEACHER INTERVIEWS 
THUR 21 WELLBEING CLUSTER 
FRI 22 WEAR YOUR FOOTY 

COLOURS DAY 
                        LAST DAY OF TERM 

DISMISSAL – 1.00PM 

St Vinnies Winter Appeal 

Blankets are one of 
the most wanted items 
during the cold winter 
months. In Victoria, St 
Vincent de Paul distributes 
thousands of blankets each year.   

This year, the SRC has agreed 
to take part in this appeal. We are 
encouraging all families to donate a 
blanket or two in good condition to 
help someone who is less fortunate 
than us in order to stay warm this 
winter.  
 

 
 
Currently we have only 1 

blanket donated and are 
desperately seeking some more as 
we would love to be able to help 
those less fortunate than us this 
winter. 

Students or families are able to 
leave all clean blankets at the 
collection area in the school office. 
The SRC will organise their 
distribution with the local St Vinnies 
sub-branch.  

Many thanks for your support, 
OLW SRC 
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Senior School Online Survey Information 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

  

  

 



 

  

 



 

  

 



 

  

  

 



 

  

  

 



 

  

  

 



 

  

  

 



 

  

Parish of Our Lady of the Way Kingsbury 
Presbytery: 13 Green Ave, Kingsbury, 3083 

 

 

Parish Priest: Fr Terry Bergin             Tel: 9462 1221            School Tel: 9460 6684 

Email: terrybergin1@bigpond.com 

 

Parish Website: OLW Kingsbury 

Mass Timetable 

Saturday – Vigil Mass: 

Sunday: 

Weekdays: 

Sacrament of Reconciliation: 

Rosary Monday to Saturday: 

Divine Mercy Chaplet 

Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament: 

6.00PM 

8.00AM and 10.00AM 

10.00AM 

Saturday from 5.15 to 5.45PM 

9.30AM 

After Mass Daily 

Friday from 9.00 to 9.30AM 

Baptisms and Marriages by appointment: Please ring 9462 1221 

 

 

Entrance Antiphon: Blest be God the Father, and the Only Begotten Son of God, and also the Holy 

Spirit, for he has shown us his merciful love. 

 

Communion Antiphon:  Since you are children of God, God has sent into your hearts the Spirit of 

his Son, the Spirit who cries out: Abba, Father. 

 

Readers for Sunday Mass   
25th Jun 6pm E Nguyen 8am E McGoon 10am J McColl 

2nd Jul  6pm J Conway 8am N Brown 10am A Walsh 

 

Extraordinary Ministers of Holy Communion 
25th Jun 6pm M Martin 10am N George Swamy 

2nd Jul  6pm L Gangi  10am B Hayes 

 

OLW Church Cleaning Roster 

1st Jul  B Bowlen   M Magnacca  P Matthews 

15th Jul J McGoon T McGree J O’Mahony 

OLW Sacristy Linen Laundering Roster 
2nd Jul Barbara Hayes 

9th Jul Amelia Marii 

 

21st Jun  Church Account  $1200.00 

   Presbytery Account  $1328.00   

 

 

6pm Mass: Today we remember Marianna and Michael Kielbaska. 

 

Parish luncheon: This Wednesday 28th June at Coopers Bundoora. 2 courses $18.00. Coffee and 

biscuits extra. Please leave your name on the list if you would like to come along. All welcome. 

 

 

 

 

 



 

  

Parent voices… 

Jack Cusack – a modern day Dad. 

Jack is an 86 year old Dad who has lived in the same three bedroom house in Reservoir, where he 

and his wife Monica raised their 14 children. They will celebrate their 60th wedding anniversary 

this month! They are still very active in the local community and busy with their 33 grand 

children and 5 great children. 

I took a Dictaphone around and had a chat to them about what it was like being a Darebin Dad 

back in the fifties and sixties, what kind of Dad Jack was, and how the modern Dads of today 

compare. Here is some of what Jack and his wife Monica had to say: 
 

Q: How were you involved with your family when you were young? Were there distinct 

roles and tasks for men and women? 

Jack: Well, there was bit I did everything; I used to do the washing and mopping. I’d change 

nappies and change the kids...with 14 kids it was a bit of a necessity. 

Monica: Yep, he’d walk the floor with the kids back then too and get up in the night to settle 

them. 

 

Q: So you were like a modern Dad back in the 50’s and 60’s. I’ve heard Dads who were 

raising their kids in the seventies say that they wish they’d had the time with their kids that 

a lot of Dads get today. So Jack must have been considered a bit unusual back then. 

Monica: He was, yes. Most of the men back then wouldn’t lift a finger when it came to 

housework. My friend used to say, “Wow, how much do you want for him? We’ll buy him. He’s 

a good husband.” (Chuckles) 

 

Q: And what about your children? Did they see anything unusual about it? Did they notice 

that their Dad was doing things around the house other Dads didn’t? 

Monica: I don’t think they took much notice because children didn’t hang around inside at other 

people’s houses then. Today they’re inside at their friends’ houses playing computer games and 

seeing what the adults do but in our day they’d be outside playing all the time, making up games. 

 

Q: So you as parents may have been outdoors more often than parents these days as well? 

Monica: Oh yeah, I can remember we’d make up some morning tea and Jack would walk along 

the back creek with them… 

Jack: Yeah through all the long grass over there… 

Monica: …and see how far they could go. 

 

Q: With such a big family it would have been pretty exhausting for you both? 

Jack: Oh yes. I didn’t drink or anything then. And didn’t go out except to work. I worked on the 

wharf full time and had a part time job at the local pub as well. So it was straight from work and 

back home and then into the family work as well. 
       Continued next week… 
 

ASPIRE FINANCIAL & RETIREMENT PLANNING PTY LTD 

SPECIALIST IN TAXATION, SUPERANNUATION, RETIREMENT PLANNING, CENTRELINK 

ISSUES AND ESTATE PLANNING.  CONTACT MIKE OR GAVIN JOLLEY ON 93003388  

Sue & Chris Schembri – Astro Graphics: 93507033. For All Your Designing & Printing Needs. 

Do you need advice or help from an interior designer? Phone: Thien (Nathan) Nguyen. 0434 359 709. 

Need a computer expert? Call Tony on 0423694938 for a free quote. 

For Home, carpet, window, garden & Lawn maintenance contact Georgeta 0415366709 

A & G Home and Office Furniture Removals. 94643931. 


